MINUTES of Mar Vista Bi-Monthly LADOT/CD11/LAPD Traffic Committee Meeting

March 21, 2012


The Bi-Monthly meeting of the Mar Vista LADOT/CD11/LAPD Traffic Committee was called to order at 10:15 a.m. on Wednesday, March 21, 2012 at the office of Councilman Bill Rosendahl, in Room 201 at 1645 Corinth Ave., Los Angeles, CA 90025.  The meeting was chaired by Linda Guagliano (MVCC Liaison) and attended by Michael May (LADOT Western District Transportation Engineer); Len Nguyen (CD11 Field Deputy); and LAPD Officer Joe Pollack (LAPD West Traffic Division CTSU). 

 All present signed the attendance sheet and the Minutes of the January 18, 2012 meeting were approved.  Agenda items were then discussed as follows.

LADOT Agenda Items:
 Old Business –


Item #1:  Following up on whether 4-way STOP timing for pedestrian-crossing signal buttons at the Rose-Walgrove intersection are warranted to prevent vehicles from turning from Rose onto Walgrove while pedestrians are in the crosswalks, and whether such timing can be installed at this traffic signal, Michael M.  said LADOT would not do a 10-second all-red STOP timing, but he will check the accident rate at this location and if justified, he will request the Signal Timing Unit to consider a shorter all-red interval.  Officer Pollack will assist with accident report information.  [Tabled for a follow-up report at the next meeting.]  


Item #2:  Michael M. reported that the traffic signal on Venice Blvd. at Maplewood Ave. in front of Venice High School was malfunctioning when it turned red when not pushbutton-activated, and that the LADOT Signal Timing Unit has found and repaired the problem.  [No further action by this Committee.]


Item #3:  Len N. reported that re: a stakeholder complaint about Whole Foods Market employees using Stoner Ave. as a “parking lot” for their vehicles on a daily basis, Len talked with their lead shift supervisor who said they tell their employees at meetings to avoid parking on Stoner, even though it is legal to do so, but she will also tell them to park on Navy St. where there are no houses.  Len will also follow up with the Whole Foods head manager.  Both he and Michael M. agreed that preferential parking restrictions on Stoner Ave. are not an option at this time due to a moratorium on establishment of new preferential parking districts.  [No further action by this Committee at this time.] 

Item #4:  The speed limit sign on Beethoven St. which was knocked down by a vehicle turning south from Venice was replaced within a few weeks.  [No further action is required.]    

New Business - 
 
 Item #1:  A request has been made to paint white lines and KEEP CLEAR on the street pavement at the entrance to an busy eastbound alley off Centinela Ave. where many southbound drivers daily make left turns from Centinela into the alley, after a collision at that location in which a vehicle was badly damaged in mid-turn by a northbound car traveling in the far right lane whose driver who failed to yield.  Michael M. will research whether the Vehicle Code allows “KEEP CLEAR” to apply to alleys as it does, for example, to side-street exits.  [Tabled for a further report at the next meeting.] 

Item #2:  Stakeholders reporting a number of recent major accidents at the Venice Blvd.-Beethoven St. intersection, including two instances of bicyclists hit by cars, have requested investigation to prevent further accidents.  Michael M. said LADOT investigations rely on an LAPD accident data base, but the most recent accident data LADOT has includes more than a one-year gap from Dec. 31, 2010 to the present.  Officer Pollack will try to put data together to fill that gap so a pattern of accidents can be established.  [Tabled for a follow-up report at the next meeting.]    


Item #3:  Responding as to whether current construction and road repair work at the intersection of Venice Blvd. and Beethoven St. is the delayed Caltrans project to install protective left turn phasing on Venice Blvd. at Beethoven, upgrade the traffic signal and existing curb ramps, and trim part of the nose islands to address traffic safety and accessibility concerns for disabled pedestrians and left-turning vehicles 
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along Venice Blvd., Michael M. will contact Caltrans to inquire whether this is indeed the same project which was planned in Sept. 2010 and scheduled for July 2011, and will report back at the next meeting.  [Tabled for follow-up at the next meeting.]  


Item #4:  Responding to a request from a stakeholder on Rose Ave. to paint a center stripe on Rose from the end of Beethoven St. (at Morningside Way) to Walgrove Ave. to separate the traffic lanes, Michael M. will check to see if it can and should be done.   [Tabled for follow-up report at the next meeting.]    

 
Item #5:  This item, a request by a stakeholder to make the left-turn light from eastbound Venice Blvd. to Inglewood Blvd. turn faster and stay green longer, was handled by explaining to the requester that signal timing at this intersection is under the control of Caltrans because Venice Blvd. is a State Highway, so there will not be a change made at this time.  [No further action by this Committee.]  

Other Agenda Items:  

Old Business –

Item #1:  Continuing to discuss progress re: areas where parking of oversize vehicles and overnight parking on residential streets creates neighborhood problems, Len N. said five streets at a time can be done with a Motion from CD11.  The MVCC Zone 4 Director has agreed to doing oversize restriction signs (which include overnight parking restrictions) first on Westminster, Palms between Sawtelle and McLaughlin, Charnock between McLaughlin and Butler, and the 3400 block of Sawtelle.  Len has also gotten a request from LAPD Sr. Lead Officer Drake Madison for Pearl St. between Barry and Coolidge for overnight restrictions for two cars with people living in them and his officers have been ticketing vehicles.  Also requested for restriction signage are Zanja St. behind the 99-Cent store and the 3500 block of Federal Ave, which may need a CD11 motion.  Pacific Sr. Lead Officers are continuing to ticket offending vehicles as needed.  [Tabled for CD11 follow-up reports at the next meeting.] 

Item #2:  Following up on the long-standing request for repair/repaving of Warren Ave., to resolve safety issues from tree roots protruding through the roadbed pavement, Len N. has now received word (from Mark Antonio Grant) that Street Services has scheduled Warren Ave. for repairs in this 2011-12 fiscal year, tentatively slated for June or early July.  [No further action by this Committee at this time.] 
Item #3:  Follow-up discussion re: long-term parking of RV’s and other large vehicles in the 3900 and 3400 blocks of Centinela Ave. and LAPD actions to control or eliminate the situation, Len N. will continue to check on this with SLO Drake Madison but the problem seems to be lessening.   [No further action by this Committee at this time.] 

Item #4:  Re: pothole and pavement repairs in the 12500 block of Matteson Ave., Len N. had ordered Street Services to put additional filler in the potholes, which was not done as of March 15th, and he has now issued a new request for repairing an eroded gutter and will check back to make sure  it is done.  [Tabled for further report at the next meeting.]  

New Business –

Item #1:  Anwering a request from a Westside Village stakeholder to fill potholes in the 10700 block of Queensland Ave., and at 3200 Selby Ave., Len N. has put in a request to Street Services to fill these potholes and he will check back in a week to make sure the work has been done.  [Tabled for a progress report at the next meeting.] 
Item #2:  A stakeholder’s request for help in contacting the appropriate City agency to handle a bad odor from a never-cleaned grease trap behind a coffee shop next door to his house has been resolved by contact with the Bureau of Sanitation.  Len N. will follow up with the stakeholder on behalf of CD11 to make sure the Bureau does take corrective action.  [No involvement by this Committee is required.]

Minutes of the March 21, 2012 Mar Vista Bi-Monthly Traffic Committee Meeting – Page 3

The meeting was adjourned at 11:35 a.m.

The next Mar Vista Bi-Monthly LADOT/CD11/LAPD Traffic Committee meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 16, 2012 at 10:00 a.m. at Councilman Bill Rosendahl’s office, 1645 Corinth Ave., Room 201, LosAngeles, CA 90025.






Submitted by Linda J. Guagliano, Chair
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